Town of Ayer

Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights from November 3, 2015*

*(Note: These meeting highlights are for public informational purposes ondy and do not constitute the official record and/ or the official meeting
minutes of the Ayer Board of Selectmen)

The November 3, 2015 Ayer BOS Meeting was called to order at 7pm.
The BOS recognized two Eagle Scouts for their projects to improve Pirone Patk in Ayer.

The BOS approved (3-0) the Engineering Services Agreement Amendment not to exceed $165,000
for the East Main Street Water and Sewer Upgrade Project.

The BOS approved (3-0) the Engineering Service Agreement for the East Main Street Roadway
Improvement Project MassDOT 25% Design in the amount of $98,600.

The BOS authorized (3-0) the Town to proceed with the purchasing of the streetlights from National
Grid.

The BOS voted (3-0) to execute the sale of $1,873,000 in General Obligation Municipal Purpose
Loan of 2015 Bonds of the Town dated November 19, 2015 to Fidelity Capital Markets and further
voted (3-0) to approve the sale of a $1,534,234 General Obligation Bond Anticipation Notes.

The BOS heard an Administrative Report from the Town Administrator.

The BOS approved (3-0) a one day beer and wine license for St. Mary’s Parish for November 7,
2015.

The BOS discussed the Willow Road/Rt. 2A Intersection and a need for a proactive plan with the
Town of Littleton and MassDOT to upgrade and improve this intersection.

The BOS discussed plans for the parking lot at 0 Park Street as well as the permanent flood
remediation plan now that the Town owns the parcel.

The BOS discussed future plans for the Economic Development Director position now that it is
vacant.

The BOS approved (3-0) the October 20, 2015 meeting minutes.

The BOS adjourned from Open Session for the purposes of entering into Executive Session and
adjourning for the evening at the conclusion of the Executive Session.

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Ayer Board of Selectmen will be on Tuesday, November
17, 2015 at 7pm.



